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DONATIONS OF PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT SOUGHT 
 

Tuesday, March 23, 2020 – The Racine County Emergency Operations Center (EOC), in 
conjunction with local law enforcement and Fire/EMS agencies, is now accepting donations of 
facemasks, including hand-sewn masks, and other personal protective equipment as part of a 
countywide effort to compile needed equipment to combat the spread of COVID-19 
(coronavirus).  
 
Personal protective equipment including masks, gowns, googles and gloves will be used to help 
ensure the safety of first responders and others working on the front lines to protect the 
community. The EOC is working with the community to identify areas the equipment will be 
deployed.  
 
Equipment can be dropped off at any fire or police station in Racine County after 6 p.m. on 
Tuesday, March 24. A tote box labeled for personal protective equipment donations will be 
located near the entrance.  
 
The equipment will be sterilized prior to distribution. However, it is still important that no one 
involved in the creation, distribution or delivery of equipment have any symptoms of COVID-19 
(fever, cough, shortness of breath) or have recently been exposed to anyone experiencing 
these symptoms or who has tested positive for COVID-19.  
 
The Racine County Sheriff’s Office has worked extensively over the past several days to 
compile needed personal protective equipment for first responders. Beginning Friday, March 20, 
the Sheriff’s Office, with assistance from local volunteers and personnel at the state Ellsworth 
Correctional Facility and Racine County Jail, began coordinating a large sewing project to 
produce home-sewn masks. 
 
“These community volunteers and the outpouring of support will aid not only our first 
responders, but those critically at risk in our community. I am proud to be part of the Racine 
County Community as we work together to get through this crisis,” Sheriff Christopher 
Schmaling said. 
 
“Battling this outbreak truly requires all hands on deck. We are grateful for the many residents of 
Racine County who are stepping up and helping protect their fellow community members and 
neighbors,” County Executive Jonathan Delagrave said.  
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